SPECIAL MEETING July 25, 2017 FORD RIVER TOWNSHIP HALL

Called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Supervisor Rachael Fountaine

Members present: Rachael Fountaine, Amanda Wager, Lisa Hammerberg, Gary Boudreau, Delor Wellman

NEW BUSINESS

The Twp. Board heard an appeal from Mr. Bud Norton and his attorney Mr. Lemire regarding a water leak at his Ford River property. Mr. Norton's water was shut off in September of 2016 due to such leak that could not be located. The Board notified Mr. Norton before shutoff.

Also, the property has two buildings that are using water with only one meter. Mr. Norton's responsibility is to fix the leak or run a new line to one or both buildings in which case, two meters would then have to be installed.

Mark Rose suggested getting an estimate for running two lines side by side and one branching out to the other building. The Board granted extended time to Mr. Norton to gather estimates for the project of multiple lines with two meters. If only one line is used, the other line would be charged the minimum charge of \$25 per month.

Mr. Norton expressed interest in turning his two lots into one lot, the Supervisor suggested Mr. Norton to consider the Zoning ordinance before going forward.

PUBLIC AND BOARD COMMENT

Ray Fettig, suggested calling Miss Dig before proceeding.

Moved Gary Boudreau to adjourn meeting, Amanda Wagner seconded.

Meeting adjourned at 6:00 pm

Lisa Hammerberg, Clerk

Assa Manune Sy

Approved: